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Another week gone in what is proving to be an action packed half term already! Year 6 were the first 

group to take advantage of the arrangement we have with the Zoo for a workshop on habitats. Their 

rainforest workshop was enlightening and engaging with lots of children keen to tell me about it. 

Ladybirds have a ‘spooky kitchen’ in their home corner, that I found out had numerous creepy crawlies 

and recipes for potions when I was taken inside by the enthusiastic children.  

I met with the parent reps via zoom this week too, to welcome new and established members to the 

group. We discussed many things from fundraising to Christmas Concerts to COVID compliance. What is 

never in doubt is the commitment and support of parents across the school. It really is, as I’ve said 

repeatedly, one of the main reasons this school is so unique and special.  

The other highlight of my week was visiting our Tadpoles. One of our new starters in September did not 

really speak when they arrived. However, upon visiting on Wednesday, they were speaking to me without 

pause for a whole 5 minutes! Admittedly, I only understood about 10 words, but what was clear was they 

had a LOT to talk about. It was truly wonderful to see the development and confidence in such a short 

space of time and a reminder of why we do what we do in this wonderful school. Phil 

FOPHS 
It was lovely to meet with your parent reps this week. I 
am looking forward to working with them during the 
next academic year. 
Some exciting news! We are going to have our first 
whole school event since the start of the pandemic.  
Our Festive Fiesta will be in the playground on Thursday 
16th December From 3 to 4pm. 
Watch this space for more information, but please put 
this date in your diary. 
We will be holding a Christmas raffle and need your 

help. 
We will be making our famous luxury 
hampers so are asking if you can bring 
one (or more) items that would be 
suitable e.g boxed biscuits, chocolates, 
wine, sweets, crackers, olive oil, 
bubble bath, beauty products....the list 
is endless. 

There will be boxes in the reception foyer from Monday 
15th November to Tuesday 13th December for you to 
put the items in. 
Thank you so much for your support as always. 

Amal, on behalf of FOPHS 

The children are now in full swing preparing their 
songs and dances for their Cecil Sharp Winter 
Concerts. This year the Key Stage 1 concert is on 
the 7th December and the Key Stage 2 concert is on 
the 9th. Please make sure to read the letter sent 
home yesterday, 11th November,  about how to 
buy tickets on SchoolMoney. After 
a long period of not being able to 
perform, this is definitely going to 
be a show to remember! Tom   

A big well done to the boys and girls who are taking 
Part in the annual CSSA football league!  

Both teams have started really well, considering we 
only  began  training  again  last  week.  We look 
forward to getting more children involved in the 
competition as the year goes on.  Jordan 
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Attendance 
Another AMAZING 

week at Primrose Hill. 
We had 96.69% 

attendance across the 
whole school! PLUS, we had 5 classes with 

100% attendance yesterday! Well done 
everyone, we have some awesome things 

planned for this festive period, so let’s 
keep up the good work. 

Thank you to those parents who have 
given us feedback on the attendance 

letters we sent last week. It is important 
that we have conversations about this so 

we can find ways to best support you. 

Christmas Lunch 

Christmas lunch is coming back on 
10th December! Lyra has sent out 
an email to parents about booking a 
lunch so please look out for this. 

Please note – only complete the form attached on 
email IF your child usually brings a packed lunch. 

If your child takes up a school lunch, then it will be 
automatically added on the day. Any questions, 
please speak to the office. 

 

The deadline to apply for Reception September 
2022 is 15th January 2022!  

Please book in to (virtually) see our lovely school in 
action https://forms.office.com/r/FiUGjFrzxa . 

If you have any further questions about admissions 
please contact Lyra at: 

admissions@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk  

Anti – Bullying week  

Kindness is more important today than it has ever been. The 

isolation of the last year or so has underlined how little acts of 

consideration and charity can break down barriers and brighten 

the lives of the people around us. 

This is one of the reasons that ‘One Kind Word’ has been chosen as the theme of Anti-Bullying Week, 

which takes place next week from 15th to 19th of November 2021. 

One Kind Word can be a turning point. It can change someone’s perspective. It can change their day. It 

can change the course of a conversation and break the cycle of bullying. 

Best of all, one kind word leads to another. Kindness fuels kindness. We can all play a part in a chain 

reaction that powers positivity. 

We think this upbeat message will resonate with children who know all too well how unkind words can 

hurt and undermine them. 

We will be kicking off the week by wearing odd socks on Monday. Check out the website at the end of 

next week to see some of the amazing work we will have done around this theme. 
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